Flower Hill History Jan. 2021

The accompanied map shows what our flower hill area was in 1891. The first designation as ”Flower Hill” appeared in Town Records as a deed dated May 1, 1759. Mr. Andreis Onderdonk transferred property to his brother Hendrick. Flower Hill was inhabited mostly by English and some Dutch descendant families.  To the north of this area, Italian and Portuguese men lived as sand miners and sent the money they earned back home. 
The best quality drinking water was about 100 feet north of our present village hall on the Little Cow Neck peninsula.  There was a general store, a cannery for farm produce, a blacksmith shop for the horses, and a few other stores located on Middle Neck Road. One problem for the families was a tavern called “Scare Crow”, also in this area. 

This tavern stayed open until 5 am. Young men and especially the non-family men would drink until “Scare Crow” closed and be very rowdy. The church going families were upset. 
Flower Hill was considered a well-to-do farming neighborhood located on the Cow Neck Manhasset peninsula.  Nassau County did not exist. This area was part of Queens County.
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